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I was taking my daughter Rebecca out to lunch one day when we met one of the county 

commissioners.  After we spoke with him briefly and he went on his way, I was explaining to my little girl what the commissioners do.  I told her how they helped to form the laws the county is run by.  Then I asked her what rules she would make if she was a commissioner.

“Everyone should have a cat,” she replied.  If not a cat, then a dog or other farm animal, but no pigs or chickens.  “They are too smelly!”

  
Hopefully your rules are more carefully thought out than Rebecca’s.  Thankfully, we will not be forced to go out and buy cats since she has not determined yet whether to be a commissioner or a ballerina when she grows up.

We all need rules to live by.  Otherwise we would have anarchy.  This is even true in the garden.  Let me share a few fall garden rules with you.

Fire ants go south in the summer.  They go underground to stay cool.  They re-emerge to plague us when temperatures cool off.  They like to feed at temperatures between 70 and 85 degrees Fahrenheit.  They come up to the soil surface in the fall and are easier to kill.

Baits work very well when applied at the right time.  Put them out when ants are looking for food.  Apply them twice a year, in spring and fall,  and you should destroy about 90% of the mounds.  Remember it takes from a week or so to two months for baits to work depending on the type of bait.  Read and follow all label directions.

Treat the mounds individually that the baits miss.  Mix the chemical in a bucket according to the label and pour one to two gallons on each mound.  The mound drench method is the only one I use in our lawn and we get good results.  Be persistent though and retreat if necessary.  You can use Dursban, Diazinon, Malathion or Sevin.  You could also sprinkle Orthene powder over individual mounds.

This is a good time to kill kudzu and other woody vines that are actively growing.  Spray them with Brush B Gon (triclopyr is the active chemical) as soon as possible.  Once the leaves begin to turn color, control may not be very good.  You will probably have to use this chemical again next year.  Another method is to mow the tops off the plant repeatedly with a weed eater or mower until they die.  Beware of poison ivy though.  It has three leaflets on each leaf.  Come by or call for a brochure on identifying it.

As temperatures fall, pests run indoors.  Seal holes in your house, caulk cracks and weather strip around doors.  A spray of Dursban or similar compounds around the edge of the house may keep roaches and other small insects out.

Check your lawn for mole crickets.  They make the lawn feel soft and spongy.  They make tunnels the width of your finger while they eat grass roots.  Wet the lawn well and wait 24 hours.  Then mix one ounce of lemon dishwashing detergent in a gallon of water and pour over a one cubic yard spot.  This should drive them up within a few minutes so you can see them.  They are tan with beady eyes, stout fore legs and up to 1 1/4 inch long.  Call our office for control.

As we get closer to fall, change the way you manage your garden.  You will get more satisfaction and productivity out of it.  For more information call the Houston County Extension Service at 542-2020 or 987-2028 or visit our Website at http://www.griffin.peachnet.edu/ga/houston.
